
 

 

 

Blessed Sacrament  

Catholic Church  

& School 

Pastor: Rev. Michael J. Morin 
Cell #: 402-937-5785 
Email: fr.mike-morin@bsc.church   
 

Assistant Pastor: Rev. Matthew Kovar 
Cell #: 402-413-5584 
Email: fr.matthew-kovar@bsc.church  
 

Church Mailing Address:  
1720 Lake Street 
Lincoln, NE 68502 
 

Hours: 9:00 a.m. - 3:00 p.m. 
Church Rectory Phone #: 402-474-4249 
Church Fax Phone #: 402-474-4258 
Church Website:  
https://blessedsacramentlincoln.org  
 

Bookkeeper: Jennifer Tinsley 
jennifer@bsc.church  
 

Parish Secretary: Cindy Uhing 
cindyuhing@bsc.church 
 

Bulletin Submissions are due by 12:00 p.m.  
on Wednesdays to Cindy Uhing 
 

School Principal: Jennifer Tran 
Email: jennifer-tran@cdolinc.net 
 

School Secretary: Melissa Tvrdy 
melissa-tvrdy@cdolinc.net  
 

School Address:  
1725 Lake Street 
Lincoln, NE 6850 
 

School Phone #: 402-476-6202 
School Website: https://blessed-sacrament-school.com 
 

Weekly Mass Schedule 
Mon.-Fri.: 6:30 a.m., 8:15 a.m.  
Sat.: 8:15 a.m., 5:30 p.m. 
Sun.: 8:30 a.m., 10:00 a.m., 11:30 a.m. 
 

Holy Days of Obligation: As Scheduled in the Bulletin 
 

Reconciliation Schedule 
15 minutes before a.m. Masses Mon. - Sat. 
Saturday: 4:30-5:20 p.m.,6:30-7p.m. 
 

Baptisms: Baptism Instruction Class are held the 1st 
Sunday of the month at 6:30 p.m. in the school meeting 
room. Call the rectory to register for the class. 
 

Marriage Preparation: Please call the rectory for more 
information. You will need a minimum of 4 months to do 
marriage preparation, 6-12 months is preferred. 

October 23, 2022 | Thirtieth Sunday in Ordinary Time  

Blessed Sacrament - Our Place of Hope & 
Promise Program - Over the next few weeks, you will 
be hearing about the upcoming, Our Place of Hope & 
Promise Program at Blessed Sacrament. This effort is 
very important as we move forward with the mission 
and vision of Blessed Sacrament. We, as a parish family, 
have changed so many lives in our community! In order 
to continue our mission and ministries, we encourage all 
parishioners to spend time in prayer and discussion with 
your family reflecting on the work we do. Our special 
Commitment Weekend will be celebrated on November 
19th & 20th. If you have any questions regarding the Our 
Place of Hope & Promise Program, please feel free to 
contact the parish office.   
 

October 23, 2022, World Mission Sunday 
Collection - We celebrate this day by remembering the 
revitalizing mission at the heart of our Christian faith – to 
bring the Gospel to all! The collection today for the 
Society for the Propagation of the Faith ensures the work 
& service of the Mission Church, as it supports priests, 
religious & lay leaders who offer the Lord’s mercy & 
concrete help to the most vulnerable communities in the 
Pope’s missions. The envelope is in your envelope 
packet or go online at wwwblessedsacramentlincoln.org 
set up your online giving. Thank you for your generosity. 
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DATES & EVENTS: 

Parish News 

Mass Intentions 
Saturday - October 22nd 
5:30 p.m. Mary Ann Burda 
Sunday - October 23rd 
8:30 a.m. † John & Mary Vestecka 
10:00 a.m. Michael Sand & Family 
11:30 a.m.   People of the Parish 
Monday, October 24th 
6:30 a.m. Katrina Mederios 
8:15a.m. Sam Winner 
Tuesday, October 25th 
6:30 a.m.  Eric & Carol Clark 
8:15 a.m. † Poor Souls in Purgatory 
Wednesday, October 26th 
6:30 a.m. † Katharine Broer 
8:15 a.m.  Jan & Mike McConnell 
Thursday - October 27th  
6:30 a.m.     † Leonard Bindner 
8:15 a.m.  † Pat Quattrocchi 
Friday - October 28th 
6:30 a.m.  Rhett Johnson 
8:15 a.m.  In Thanksgiving for the People of 
 Blessed Sacrament  
Saturday - October 29th 
8:15 a.m. † Poor Souls in Purgatory 
5:30 p.m. † Cathy Erion 
Sunday - October 30th 
8:30 a.m. People of the Parish 
10:00 a.m. † Ginger Fielder & † Angel Kane 
11:30 a.m.   † Francis L. Winner  

Thank You, Thank You - to all the Parishioners 
and Organizations that attended the Stewardship Fair 
last week. If you were unable to attend and are 
interested in contacting a Parish Organization, please 
contact Troy Euse at 402-432-3229 or troy.euse@g 
mail.com and he can provide the necessary contact to 
you. Congratulations to Jason Danner on winning the 
$50 gift certificate drawing!! 
 

Parish Council Election Results – Our two 
new Parish Council members are Clem Pella & 
Aaron May. Please thank them for saying yes to the 
nomination and serving on the Parish Council.  

All Souls Mass Intentions: In your 
November envelope packet you will receive 
an “All Souls” envelope on which to write 
the names of your deceased loved ones & 
include money for a Mass stipend ($10). The 

money from this collection is combined, & the 
Masses are offered throughout the year for those 
persons written on the envelopes (notice the “Poor 
Souls in Purgatory” Masses in the Mass Intentions 
box). The names of the people for whom these 
Masses are offered will be in the bulletin in 
November.  
 

October 25, 2022 - PCCW Meeting - Altar 
Society - will hold its regular meeting on 
Tuesday the 25th at 6:30pm. Located in the 
meeting room. Any questions contact Katie 
Kudron at 402-314-2222. 
 

October 28, 2022 - Volunteers & Trunks 
Needed  for K of C Trunk or Treat – If there 
is anyone or a group that would like to do a Trunk at 
the Trunk or Treat that is hosted by the Knights of 
Columbus please reach out to Justin Wemhoff by 
text or phone 202-316-9378 or https://www.signup 
genius.com/go/10C0D4FAAA628A0FD0-trunk. 
Please come on out for a fun evening of dressing up 
& trick or treating from 5:30-7:30 p.m. 
 

October 29, 2022, Legion of Mary 
Auxiliary Breakfast - Our Lady of the 
Blessed Sacrament Praesidium of the Legion of 
Mary is having their annual auxiliary breakfast 
on Saturday, Oct. 29th after the 8:15 a.m. Mass. 
All are Welcome! 

 

October 29, 2022, Volunteer Help 
Needed - Husker Stadium Seat 
Backs - Who would like to see a Free 

Husker Game? It is easy. Just work the Stadium 
Seats with Blessed Sacrament. (You will Report to 
the Stadium 2 1/2 hours before the game) Rides are 
given from BSS Parking Lot). Sell Seats before the 
game. Then watch the Game. At the end of the 
game, you will help pick up seats (This usually 
takes an hour). Any questions contact Justin 
Wemhoff at 202-316-9378 or kofc11001@gmail. 
com or Kevin Ostdiek at 402-613-1381 or ostdiekk 
19@allophone.com.   
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October 30, November 6 & 20, 2022, Scrip 
News! Christmas is right around the corner! Use 
Scrip gift cards for purchasing gifts or groceries for 
your holiday gatherings. Need a teacher gift but not 
sure what they would like? Scrip gift certificates 
allow them to buy exactly the gift card they want. 
Order early to ensure the cards you want are 
available and in stock! You can find a complete list 
of gift cards here: https://www.raiseright.com/bra 
nds. Not sure what Scrip is? Scrip is an easy way to 
support Blessed Sacrament just by using gift cards 
for your everyday purchases like groceries and gas! 
Scrip will be available between masses on Oct. 30th 
& Nov. 6th/20th & is always available to purchase at 
the rectory during the week. Email Jennie Korth at 
jenniekorth@gmail.com or text 402-366-4218 with 
questions. 
 

November 1, 2022, Rectory Office 
Closed - All Saints Day is being observed. 

 

November 1, December 8 & 24, 2022, 
Girls’ Choir is returning - with an 
updated schedule! All girls of the parish 
in grades 4-8 are welcome to participate. 
Choir will sing for 7 p.m. Holy Day 

Masses on Nov. 1st (All Saints), Dec. 8th 
(Immaculate Conception), and for Dec. 24th, 
Christmas Eve 5:30 p.m. Mass. Rehearsals will 
take place from 4:00 - 5:00 p.m. on Oct. 21st, 28th, 
Nov. 11th, Dec. 2nd, & 16th, in the school music 
room. It is ok if not all practices can be attended. 
Contact Julia Delarosa Lang for more details -
 jdelarosa393@g mail.com, (254) 405-0928. 

 

November 5, 2022, PTO Pizza 

Boxing for Husker Game - A great 
way to help the PTO & get your 

stewardship hours!! PTO is doing pizza boxing for 
the Husker Home Football Games. There is a 16-
year-old minimum age requirement to 
volunteer. The PTO receives $100 per volunteer 
& with these funds the PTO is able to fund field 
trips, positive office referral parties & so much 
more. Please email Clarissa Hunt at 
ceceluther@yahoo.com or text/call 402-480-2225 
if you can volunteer. Thanks for helping the 
PTO.   
  Nov. 5th arrive at Memorial Stadium TBA. 

Need 7 volunteers 
 Nov. 19th arrive at Memorial Stadium TBA. 

Need 8 volunteers 
 

November 6, 2022, K of C Mass for 
Deceased Parishioners - We will be holding 
our candlelight Mass for the deceased members of 
the parish who have died in the past year, on Nov. 
6th at the 10 a.m. Mass.  
 

Now thru November 6, 2022, 40 Days for 
Life - The Bishop closed his talk at the Pro-Life 
Banquet with these words of Fr. Richard Neuhaus: 
"We shall not weary, we shall not rest, until every 
unborn child is protected in law and welcomed in 
life. We shall not weary, we shall not rest, until all 
the elderly who have run life's course are protected 
against despair and abandonment, protected by the 
rule of law and the bonds of love. We shall not 
weary, we shall not rest, until every young woman 
is given the help, she needs to recognize the 
problem of pregnancy as a gift of life. We shall not 
weary, we shall not rest, as we stand guard at the 
entrance gates and exit gates of life, and at every 
step along the way of life, bearing witness in word 
and deed to the dignity of the human person - of 
every human person."  
 

We have passed the halfway mark of "40 Days for 
Life". Praying at Planned Parenthood for those 
considering abortion and those who promote 
abortion is a powerful way to put these words into 
action. Please go to 40daysforlife.com/Lincoln to 
sign up for an hour or call Mary at 402 617-2769 
or email Cathy at saflcathy896@gmail.com.   
 

November 12, 2022, Into the Breach - 
Calling all Men of the Parish - Come and 
learn about the challenges of being a man in our 
society today. Based on the Apostolic Exhortation 
of Bishop Thomas Olmsted, originally a Priest of 
the Diocese of Lincoln, called Into the Breach, this 
series of short videos and discussions lead by Fr. 
Kovar will help you understand the struggles men 
face today and ways to overcome them. The first 
session will be Sat., Nov. 12th at 7:00 a.m. A light 
breakfast will be served, and you are invited to 
attend Mass at 8:15 a.m. Join us to help strengthen 
your faith and help you stand tall in our 
challenging times.    
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Spiritual Enrichment 

Perpetual Adoration 
 

Never before has Perpetual Adoration been more 
needed than in today's world.  Jesus loves each of 
you for spending an hour with Him adoring and 
praying to Him and making reparation for the 
horrendous sins of today's society. 
 

Adorers are needed for these open hours: Sun. - 1 
a.m., 2 a.m.., 3 a.m., 4 a.m., 5 a.m., 12 Mid.; Mon. 

Additional News 

October 24-November 7, 2022, 50 Days for 50 
States Program - The LDCCW is encouraging 
each Catholic to offer prayers for the upcoming 

November 18, 2022, Trivia 
Night - in Blessed Sacrament 
Gym on Fri., Nov. 18th. Reserve 
your Tables now, they are $160, 

for a table of 8-10 people. Get your reservation 
now by contacting grammieholly11@gmail.com.   
 

October 2022, Baby Bottle Project – 
The Pro-Life Committee invites you to take a 
baby bottle home & fill it with your most 
generous gift of change, cash, or check & 
return it to the Rectory, the Ushers on Sundays 
or to the Pro-Life Table at the Stewardship 
Fair. Please do not leave in the back of the 
church. This will go through October. “Empty 
bottles” will be available in the back of the 
church throughout the month. The proceeds 
will go to the Women’s Care Center.  
 

LDCCW October Pro-Life Diaper Drive - 
The LDCCW October Pro-Life Diaper Drive will 
soon be coming to an end, but you still have an 
opportunity to donate. Would you like the 
LDCCW to shop for you? You can mail a check 
payable to LDCCW to: LDCCW, 3600 W 
Wittstruck Rd, Martell NE  68404. The LDCCW 
can purchase the needed diaper sizes in volume at 
a discounted price. Listen to Spirit Catholic Radio 
for Diaper Drive announcements. Thank you to 
those that have already donated. God Bless You. 

 

March 25, 2023, Table for Ten - Save 
the Date - for next spring's Table for Ten 
Endowment fundraiser! This year's theme 
will be "Wild West"! If interested in 

helping plan our event, please contact Katie Kudron 
at 402-314-2222 or katie.kudron@gmail.com. 

-1 a.m. (three times a month), 2 a.m., 3 a.m., 4 
a.m., 7 a.m., 2 p.m.., 3 p.m., 11 p.m.; Tues. - 1 
a.m., 2 a.m.., 3 a.m.; Wed. 2 a.m.., 10 p.m., 11 
p.m., 12 mid; Thurs. - 2 a.m., 4 a.m., 10 p.m.; Fri. 
- 1 a.m., 2 a.m., 3 a.m. (twice a month), 8 p.m.; 
Sat. - 1 a.m. (1st & 3rd weeks open), 2 a.m., 4 a.m., 
6 p.m., 11 p.m., 12 Mid; 
 

If interested in becoming an adorer or a sub, or for 
more info, contact one of the coordinators listed 
below: Lois Korinek-402-423-1949 - Cathy Rokke 
- 402-423-6844 - Kathy Wells - 402-840-7732.  
 

 Our Lady of Good Counsel Retreat House - 
near Waverly offers weekend retreats both in-
person & online, see the schedule of retreats at ww 
w.goodcounselretreat.org or call 402-786-2705.  
 

October 25, 2022, Marian Mantle Silent 
Strength Prayer Group - All are welcome to 
join us in prayer for the return of our prodigal 
children to the Faith. We meet at 4 p.m. on Oct. 25th 
at Cathedral of the Risen Christ; 35th & Sheridan 
Blvd. We will meet in Rectors Hall in the lower 
level of the Cathedral. The Divine Mercy Chaplet 
& a Rosary will be said as well as petition prayers 
for our prodigals & members. Mass is at 5 p.m. for 
those who wish to attend. Contact kneugeba@gm 
ail.com for more info. 
 

November 5, 2022, God the Father & Son’s 
Gift to us: the Holy Spirit Retreat – We are 
inviting all parishioners to a Holy Spirit Retreat! It 
will happen Nov. 5th at St. Cecilia Cathedral Parish 
Center, 701 N 40th St., Omaha, NE from 7:30 a.m. 
– 4 p.m. It is a 1-day retreat to enliven your spiritual 
life, praying the Scriptures, attending Mass, your 
prayer life, & to walk in faith with greater strength 
than ever before. Registration can take place at the 
door. If you have any questions, contact Merline or 
Fr. Rod at 402-910-7111, or email to sothotf1@ 
aol.com. The cost for the seminar is only $15. It will 
be a day to put new spirit in your life, a day you 
won’t forget.   
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Thank You for your Stewardship 
Sunday Collections  (October 16,  2022) 
Envelopes                            $ 5,253.00 
Plate                                            595.15 

        Online Giving                          7,633.25 
Total:                                  $ 13,481.40 

elections. There are no set prayers, just a sacrifice or 
prayer each day that each state can elect pro-life & 
pro-family representatives.  
 
 

Week 6: Oct 24th – 30th - Oklahoma, Oregon, 
Pennsylvania, Rhode Island, S. Carolina, S. Dakota, 
Tennessee  
 

October 22, 2022, CK Sisters Outdoor Fall 
Workday – Saturday, 1:30-4:30 p.m. We will be 
planting trees, cleaning up our vegetable garden & 
cutting trees. Helpful items to bring include 
shovels, work gloves, wheelbarrows, pickups, & 
chainsaws. Children are also welcome – & can use 
this for service hours! Contact Sr. Mary Angela at 
sr.mary-angela@cdolinc.net if you would like to 
come & help. Villa Regina Motherhouse, 4100 
SW 56th St., about 2 miles West & South of 
Pioneers Park. (Walk-ins also welcome.) 
 

October 30, 2022, Mother / Daughter  Pro-
gram - “Fearfully & Wonderfully Made” for girls 
aged 9-13 & their mothers will be held Sun., Oct. 
30th, from 2-4 p.m. at Lourdes High School in NE 
City & virtually. This program is designed to educate 
girls on growing up & becoming a woman. Pre-
registration is required. Cost is $25 per mother/
daughter or $35 per family in person & $10 virtually. 
To register, visit https://lincolndiocese.regfox.com/m 
otherdaughternebcity. Please call Dotti Easter at 402-
297-1211 or email dottieaster3@gmail.com.  
 

November 8, 2022, Date Night - Make time for 
your vocation! The Family Life Office invites you 
to a date night out on Nov. 8th, from 6-9 p.m. at 
UNL Newman Center, Rosary Hall with Ashley 
Montag as the speaker. The topic is "Boundaries for 
Your Marriage". $45 for dinner/drinks/apps for 2 or 
come for free to the talk & go out to eat on your 
own (will also be livestreamed). More info/register 
at https://lincolndiocese.regfox.com/datenightnov. 
 

November 12, 2022, St. John’s 36th Annual 
Craft Fair - is Sat., Nov. 12th, 9 a.m.-3 p.m. 
With 120 tables full of handmade crafts, plus a 
few other vendors. A concession stand with 
homemade sloppy joes & desserts, chips & drinks 
will also be available. Stay & enjoy lunch with us 
or take it to go. St. John’s is located at 7601 Vine 
St., Lincoln, NE.   

November 13, 2022, Father/Son Program - “In 
His Image” for boys aged 10-14 & their fathers will 
be held Sun., Nov. 13th, from 2-5 p.m. at Lourdes 
High School. This program is designed to educate 
boys on growing up & becoming a man. Pre-
registration is requested. Event is sponsored by the 
Knights of Columbus & is free to attend. To register, 
visit https://lincolndiocese.regfox.com/fathersonnebc 
ity. Questions, please contact Patrick Gress at patrick 
gress@yahoo.com. 
 

November 13, 2022, Pro-Life Education Series 
- continues Sun. Nov. 13th, 7 p.m. in St. Patrick 
School gym at 6126 Morrill Ave. The highly 
acclaimed movie "The Matter of Life" will we be 
shown. Bill Donohue, President of Catholic League 
states "experts offer a rich overview of the history, 
philosophy & the impact of abortion. Open to the 
Public - Free Will Offering. Offering goes to 
distributors to further promote movie. Sponsor: St. 
Pat's KofC.       
 

Employment Opportunity - Maintenance 
Manager (Technician) - The Catholic Center in 
Waverly is hiring. Email inquiries & resumes 
to office@goodcounselretreat.org or call (402) 786
-2705 with questions. 
 

Employment Opportunity - Beyond the Bell 

Staff - St. Joseph, Lincoln - is seeking PT staff for 
our Beyond the Bell Enrichment Program, offered 
after school from 3:20-5:30 p.m. Under a new 
director, there are hopes to expand & diversify the 
educational programming, & this requires a strong 
team. Responsibilities include childcare & child-
safety, preparing snacks, supervising indoor & 
outdoor activities, helping to direct educational 
programming, & facilitating a safe, encouraging 
environment for students. Previous experience in 
childcare appreciated but not required. Must comply 
with necessary background & safety checks. Email 
resume & refs. to Monica-Condon@cdolinc.net.  
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Support the Bulletin w/Ads - Call the rectory for  more info. at 402-474-4249 or cindyuhing@bsc.church 



 

Blessed Sacrament Knights of Columbus 
Trunk or Treat 

 

October 28th • 5:30-7:30PM • School parking lot 



 We only have 20 tables
with 8 players per table

available, sign up quickly. 

TRIVIA
NIGHT
BLESSED

SACRAMENT 

PRIZES AWAIT OUR WINNERS!
Reserve your spot by emailing Holly Kruger at 

grammieholly11@gmail.com

1725 LAKE ST.
LINCOLN, NE

SCHOOL
GYMNASIUM

NOVEMBER 18, 2022 
6:15 P.M. DOORS OPEN / 7 P.M. TRIVIA BEGINS

TICKETS $20 PER PERSON OR 
$160 FOR A TABLE

Feeling Smart? Feeling Competitive?
Join us for a Fun Night of Both!



22” Evergreen Wreath 

$28.00 each

Evergreen SwagS

$25.00 each

	 EVERGREEN WREATHS AND SWAGS

OFFERED BY ST. MICHAEL’S PCCW

PRE ORDERS ONLY

• Orders can be done in person after masses on October 15th, 

16th, 22nd and 23rd with cash, check or Venmo

• or order & pay via Venmo or on line via:  https://

www.osvhub.com/stmichaellincoln/forms/wreaths-swags

• Last order date October 27th 

• pick up day November 20th after the 3 morning masses

• Venmo orders must include # of swags/wreaths, phone 

number, address and email address in remarks.
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St. John’s 36th Annual 

 Craft Fair 

        7601 Vine Street      

Saturday–November 12th 

9:00 a.m. – 3:00 p.m. 

Over 120 Crafter & Vendor Booths 

 

 

Concessions will be available serving 

Homemade Sloppy Joes, Chips, & Desserts! 

*We will be following the CDC guidelines and suggestions*  


